
 

 

 

 

NANAIMO LADYSMITH PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
STRATEGIC DIRECTIONS COMMITTEE 

PUBLIC MEETING 
INFORMATION SHEET 

 
DATE:   May 7, 2025 
TO:   Strategic Direc�ons Commitee 
FROM:   Jacquie Poulin, Assistant Superintendent and Mark Walsh, Secretary-Treasurer   
SUBJECT:  Rutherford Update 
 
 
Background 
 
This informa�on sheet is to provide an update on the re-opening of Rutherford Elementary. 
 
Discussion  
 
Staff have been working with enrolment numbers and the organiza�on of Rutherford Elementary for its 
opening in September 2025.  In addi�on to catchment area students, we will be u�lizing space to meet 
the needs of district programs. 
 
Elementary Tier 3 Program Revisions for 2025-2026 
 
Staff are in the process of refreshing the Tier 3 program structures for the coming school year.  District 
and school-based staff have been working closely in prepara�on for next year and have worked to be as 
responsive as possible to the feedback from schools and parents, as well as to the data collected through 
Inclusion Outreach over the past couple of years.  
 
Transi�ons (formerly known as “Elementary Outreach”): Transi�ons will con�nue to provide hybrid 
support for students, in direct partnership with neighbourhood schools. The Transi�ons classroom will 
move to Rutherford Elementary from Dufferin for September 2025.  
 
RISE (Resilience, Inclusion, Skills & Engagement): RISE is an emerging interven�on program that will be 
based out of Rutherford Elementary and is being designed for students who experience ongoing barriers 
to full-�me par�cipa�on in a “tradi�onal” classroom se�ng.  The program is envisioned as a full-�me, 
onsite, cohort-based program serving up to 12 students. It is expected that students will atend for one 
full school year.  
 
 
Out of Catchment Requests 
 
At this �me the district has been unable to approve out of catchment requests from Rutherford and 
Frank J. Ney families to maintain enrolment at their previous schools. Staff are monitoring enrolment, 
par�cularly with respect to the ability to provide ongoing space and staffing for students at McGirr, Frank 
J. Ney, Randerson and Departure Bay.   
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Building Status and Equipment Ordered 
 
A significant amount of work has been done by Learning Services, Rutherford Principal, Mike Lundine, 
Facili�es and Finance to ready the school. There have been some unforeseen delays which mean that 
finishing touches on the school will be ongoing a�er opening. However, the school will be ready with 
sufficient �me to prepare. 
 
Logo Unveiling 
 
Mike Lundine has worked closely with the school community through emails and PAC mee�ngs to decide 
on their new logo.  They have had the honour of working with James Johnny, an ar�st from Snuneymuxw 
First Na�on to create the design. 
 
Parent Advisory Council 
 
The Secretary-Treasurer has dra�ed a leter confirming the establishment of the PAC. In accordance with 
the School Act, the PAC and the principal will work together to develop the by-laws. 
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